
 

Cheryl Waldrum Scholarship in Law 
 

The Cheryl Waldrum Scholarship in Law was established in 2001 in memory of Cheryl 

Waldrum who died in January 2001, just a few days short of her 44
th

 birthday. Cheryl 

was a law graduate of the University of Western Ontario and the University of Otago and 

was a member of the academic staff at both institutions. This scholarship is intended to 

assist undergraduate law students from the University of Otago taking papers at the Law 

Faculty of the University of Western Ontario as part of the Student Exchange Agreement 

between these two Law Faculties. 

 

1.  The scholarship shall be awarded to an undergraduate law student at the University 

of Otago undertaking law studies at the University of Western Ontario as part of the 

Student Exchange Agreement between the University of Otago and the Law Faculty 

of the University of Western Ontario. 

 

2.  The scholar shall undertake a course of study approved by the Dean of the Faculty of 

Law at the University of Otago, or his/her nominee. 

 

3.  The scholarship shall be awarded by the Council of the University of Otago on the 

recommendation of the Dean of the Faculty of Law. 

 

4.  The scholarship shall be open to a law student who at the time of application is 

registered for the LLB or LLB Honours degree at the University of Otago and who 

wishes to take papers in law at the University of Western Ontario for credit towards 

the degree at the University of Otago.  

 

5.  The scholarship has a maximum value of $2000 per year and may be awarded 

annually to one applicant or shared by two applicants. 

 

6.  The scholarship shall be paid to the recipients on evidence of enrolment in the 

approved course of study at the University of Western Ontario.  

 

7.  The Dean of the Faculty of Law at the University of Otago shall have the power to 

terminate the scholarship if a scholar fails to comply with the conditions of the 

award. 

 

8.  Applications for the scholarship shall be made in writing on the prescribed form and 

submitted to the Administrator of the Faculty of Law, University of Otago no later 

than 1 June immediately preceding study at Western Ontario in the following 

September or January.
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1
 Applications for exchange to the University of Western Ontario must be notified by the 

University of Otago in May for study in the following September and January. There is 

only one application round for the exchange programme. 
 



 

9.  With approval of the Council of the University of Otago, the Faculty of Law may 

alter these regulations at any time. 

 

 


